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Have a lovely half term break.  

What’s happening in school after the holidays? 

 The children will be learning all about heroes after the half term 

holiday.  

 We are conducting our parents’ evening conversations via phone 

call this term.  This is on the advice of Public Health and in line with 

what lots of schools are doing.  We are hopeful we can offer a 

choice in the spring term of virtual, in person or phone call.  You 

can book your Parents’ Evening phone call via eschools.  The 

system will ‘open’ at 7.00 on Monday 1st November. 

 Mrs. Taylor is teaching Class 8 on Tuesday.  

 On Tuesday we will be celebrating 100% attendance for the first half term in an online assembly.  

 Mrs. Townsend is available to show parents around of children who may be starting Nursery or 

Reception in 2022.  Please note our Nursery is now full for January 2022.  

 Mrs. Taylor is teaching Nursery on Wednesday.  

 Class 2 have Forest School on Friday.  

 Miss Tonks is teaching Class 5 on Friday 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Looking ahead to the w.b. 8th November 2021 

 Our assembly theme will be Remembrance. 

 Parents’ Evening phone calls will take place over the course of this week and next.  

 Mrs Taylor is teaching Class 7 on Tuesday (9th November) 

 On Thursday we will hold age appropriate Remembrance Assemblies and observe a 1 minutes silence at 

11.00am.  

 Mrs Taylor is teaching Class 8 on Friday 12th November.  

 Miss Tonks is teaching Class 5 on Friday. 

 Class 2 have Forest School on Friday.  

  

Attendance 

Class 1:  96% 

Class 2:  96% 

Class 3:  94% 

Class 5:  91% 

Class 6:  98% 

Class 7:  87% 

Class 8:  88% 

 

Well done 
Class 6  

 

 

 

 

 

Our target 
attendance 

is 96% 

This 
week’s 

attendance 
is 

92.9% 
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Tweak of the Week: Remember your manners, say please and thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week 1 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Dish of the day 1 Vegetarian 
sausage and 
mash 

Beef meatballs 
and tomato 
sauce with pasta 

Roast chicken 
with stuffing, 
roast potatoes 
and gravy 

Beef lasagna 
with homemade 
garlic bread 

Homemade 
cheese pizza 
with chips and 
tomato sauce 

Dish of the day 2 Cheese flan with 
jacket wedges 
and tomato 
sauce 

Beandillas with 
savoury rice 

Quorn roast with 
stuffing, roast 
potatoes and 
gravy 

Roasted 
vegetable 
lasagna with 
homemade 
garlic bread 

Bean bake with 
chips and 
tomato sauce 

Oven baked jacket 
potato 

Jacket potato 
with cheese, 
baked beans 

Jacket potato 
with cheese, 
baked beans or 
tuna mayo 

Jacket potato 
with cheese, 
baked beans or 
tuna mayo 

Jacket potato 
with cheese, 
baked beans or 
tuna mayo 

Jacket potato 
with cheese, 
baked beans or 
tuna mayo 

Sandwich option Egg  Ham  Ham Ham, tuna mayo, 
cheese 
sandwiches 

Ham, tuna 
mayo, cheese 
sandwiches 

Tuna mayo Tuna mayo Tuna mayo Tuna mayo Tuna mayo 

cheese Cheese Cheese Cheese Cheese 

Vegetables Carrots & 
sweetcorn 

Green beans & 
cauliflower 

Peas & carrots Green beans & 
sweetcorn 

Peas & baked 
beans 

Desserts Jam sponge and 
custard 

Iced carrot cake 
with orange 
wedge 

Flapjack finger 
with custard 

Jelly with 
peaches 

Chocolate fudge 
cake 

Nursery News 
Well done to all our Golden Stars who we are very proud of.   We would also like to say ‘well done’ to all our 

children on a very successful first half term in Nursery.  We have thoroughly enjoyed watching them settle in with 
smiles and ever growing confidence. We hope you have a great week together and the children manage to shake 

off the coughs and colds that are lingering. See you in November! 

Star of the Week 
Scarlett Milnes is such a mature young lady who is a great role model to others. She just quietly solves little 

problems and helps her friends when she sees them struggling. Scarlett listens carefully and when she sets her 
mind on a job, she has tremendous focus and concentration.   

Mrs Townsend’s Pupil of the Week 

Laila Palmer who just sang her little heart out this week in hymn singing.  She gave it her all, voice and moves 

and it was a joy to see.   

   

Active Travel 

Many thanks to everyone who has taken part in the 10 Day (9 in our case) Active Travel.  It’s been so nice 

to do something ‘different’ but ‘normal’ in school.  We used to take doing these things for granted; we don’t 

anymore. We’ve walked, scooted, ridden and pushed wheeled things to encourage the children to come to 

school in an active way.  Thank you for running behind those scooters and bikes.  Thank you for wheeling 

things home again almost bent double to reach the handles.  It’s all very much appreciated.  Thank you to 

Mr. Barker and Miss Rogers who lead the school on this work.  They too have done a great job.  
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The children’s out of school achievements this week.  The children love sharing these in 
assembly so please keep sending them in.  They say they feel proud in front of their 

friends.  

 

 
This lovely little girl was very proud when she 

earned her 5 metre certificate and badge. 

 
 

What a lovely thing to do at the weekend.  That’s a 
lot of pumpkins to eat, decorate or sit 

on….whatever takes your fancy! 

 

Behaviour in School 

Earlier this week I gathered our Year One and Two children together to talk about behaviour, about respecting 

adults and looking after property.  I do this very rarely.  The children may have mentioned it at home.   

Before the summer we spent £6000 buying new equipment for the small yard to improve provision out there.  

Our Year One and Two children have been using the space at lunchtimes sometimes as we still operate in our 

larger bubbles.  We put out some new ‘pretend’ bricks one evening only for many of them to be snapped in half.  

The set of bricks cost us £84 to be broken almost instantly.  We know it wasn’t our Reception children because 

of timing and supervision.  

We also talked about who we should respect in school.  We talked about whether some adults were more 

important than others.  Initially some of the children’s responses were interesting as they explained why certain 

people were more important than others.  But, luckily by the end of our talk they realized that we are all as 

important as each other and that the children’s behaviour should be the same for all grown-ups in school and 

whether they are inside or outside, whether it’s worktime or playtime.   

I don’t have to have ‘serious’ talks with the children very often.  I very, very rarely raise my voice.  When I do, it 

has impact.  The children’s behaviour since has been better but it is something we will pick up again after the 

holidays.   

I write to tell you so you know what we are working on, what our expectations are and in case any of the 

children have talked about it at home.  

On a positive note, hymn singing today was wonderful.  We sang, danced and had fun.  
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  This week’s praise board  

Bella Harkness, India Hall-Mattis, Alivia Hinchcliffe for dazzling the grown-ups with their fabulous phonics. 
They have made super progress! 

Kelvin Whiskey-Kiffin for being so sensible and brave when he was hurt at playtime. What a very mature 
young man he is. 

Alfie Bishop - for 'knocking our socks off' with his writing. He used some brilliant story language. Watch out 
David Walliams! 

All of Class 5 for looking after each other and helping each other with their learning. 

Thank you to Corey Brookes for making some lovely Halloween buns and sharing them with the grown-ups. 
He also asks the most thoughtful questions.  After assembly he asked what Jesus mum was called.  ‘Mary,’ 
Mrs. T replied.  ‘And his dad?’ ‘He was called Joseph.’  Mrs. Townsend answered.  ‘What were his grandma 
and grandad called, and his uncle and did he have any children?’  Corey had certainly been listening and 
thinking in assembly!  

Maxwell Smith for trying so hard with his letter formation. We are very proud of him. Keep it up Maxwell!  

Ella Payne for keeping our classroom organised and tidy. 

Alfie Alliban for doing a fabulous drawing of a leaf he had found 

Jack Clayton allowed his friend to have a go on his scooter at playtime when his friend was upset because he 
hadn't brought his in. That's very kind Jack. Thank you! 

William Machin - for being a helpful Kagan partner. 

Katie Bailey for trying hard in all her learning this week. 

Hollie Turner is always ready for learning! No fuss, no bother.  

Joshua Willets for 'wowing' Miss Palmer and Miss Cryer with his number work this week.  

Evie Shepherd for doing fantastic with her reading and keywords.  

Joe Steele Petts for doing fantastic with his keywords.  

Max Briggs for always following the golden rules and getting on with tasks quietly.  
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